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Hampton Village’s  
Year at a Glance 

Sept 10 Curb-side Swap 

Oct 1 
Light the Night Walk 
Kiwanis Park 

Oct 12 Annual General Meeting 

Nov 1 Pumpkins in the Park 

More events may be added at later dates.  
Watch our community sign, Facebook page 
 and website for up to date information 

Check out HVCA on Facebook. 
www.facebook.com/hamptonvillage  

 

You are invited for FREE PIZZA 

 
when you attend the Hampton Village Community Association’s  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

You can expect to: 
Meet your neighbours, 

Hear a report of events in Hampton Village this year, 
Receive and approve Board reports (including Financial), 
Hear from the new Catholic and Public school principals,  

Perhaps learn the name of the new public school in Hampton Village, 
Sign the HVCA volunteer list, 

Volunteer to let your name stand for a board position! 

 

  
Hampton Village Community Association 

P.O. Box 30048 
1624 33rd street 

Saskatoon, SK S7L 7M6 

www.saskhvca.com  and on Facebook www.facebook.com/hamptonvillage 

Annual General Meeting 
Wednesday, October 12, 2016 

Starting at 6:00 p.m. 
Hampton Free Methodist Church 

 

 

  
 

http://www.facebook.com/hamptonvillage
http://www.saskhvca.com/
http://www.facebook.com/hamptonvillage
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 AGM Information 

Hampton Village Community Association is a registered non-profit organization. Our bylaws require 
us to hold an annual general meeting to report to our community. The guidelines for the AGM are set 
out in our bylaws and are quite specific. We will do our best to make the meeting informative, 
interesting and productive. Election of new board members is one item that will occur during the 
meeting. As you can see from the chart below, board terms are staggered which allows for a transfer 
of knowledge and continuity in board operations. Generally, there are openings every year for new 
board members. Let us know if you are interested in becoming involved in the board. 
  

 Position  Current Member Term Expires Term Expires 

1 President Diana October 2016  

2 Vice President Ryan  October 2017 

3 Secretary Val  October 2017 

4 Treasurer Jessica October 2016  

5 Membership Heather October 2016  

6 Communications Cathy  October 2017 

7 Indoor Coordinator Chelsea October 2016  

8 Youth Soccer Melanie   October 2017 

9 Kinder Soccer Christine October 2016  

10 Webmaster Brent October 2016  

11 Rink Coordinator Ron  October 2017 

12 Member at Large Cinthia  October 2017 

13 Member at Large Jennifer October 2016  

14 Member at Large Jorge October 2016  

15 Member at Large Kelly  October 2017 

16 Member at Large Pam  October 2017 

17 Member at Large Rasheed  October 2017 

18 Member at Large Stephanie October 2016  

19 Member at Large Kristin  October 2017 

 

NOTICE OF AMENDMENT TO HVCA BYLAWS 
 

At the October 12th meeting, the board will present two amendment to our bylaws. 
Amendment 1 

 To amend Bylaw 7.04 to remove the position of Webmaster as a board position. 

Amendment 2 
 To amend Bylaw 7.04 to add the position of Allocation Coordinator as a board position. 

Rationale 

 Brent to continue as webmaster, posting information to the HVCA website as directed by the president, 
secretary and communications director. At the June meeting, all board members, including Brent, agreed 
the webmaster position need not be a board member.  

 The Allocations position will coordinate the booking of school space and sports fields for programming, 
soccer and kinder soccer.  

Amendments to the bylaws must be passed by at least 2/3 majority of community members present at the AGM. 
The voting may take place by secret ballot when requested. 
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REGISTRATION NIGHT 
INDOOR PROGRAMS AND SOCCER 

Tuesday, September 6 & 13th 
630 – 830 p.m.  

Dundonald School Gym  
Adult Programs--Exercise  Weekday  Time  Location 

Cody Body   Tues  6-7  St. Peter School  

Kettlebell    Thurs  6-7  St. Peter School  

Cardio Sculpt   Mon  8-9  St. Peter School  

Pilates mat strength    Wed  7-8  St. Peter School  

Pilates mat and stretch   Thurs  8-9  St. Peter School  

Yoga   Mon  7-8  St. Peter School  

Zumba circuit   Thurs  7-8  St. Peter School  

Adult Programs--General Interest  Weekday  Time  Location 

First aid and CPR      TBA 

French Wed     TBA 

Knit and crochet       TBA 

Spanish   Wed    TBA 

Children and Youth Programs  Weekday Time   Location 

Parent and child  (k to gr 2ish) Spanish      TBA 

Parent and tot dance  (2 to 3 years)   Mon  5:30 - 6  TBA 

Parent and tot kinder gym  (1 to 3 years)       TBA 

Preschool hip-hop (4 to 6 years)   Mon  6 - 6:30  TBA 

Hip-hop (7 to 9 years)   Mon  6:30 - 7  TBA 

Cheer (7 to 9 years)   Fri  6:30 - 7:30  TBA 

Cheer (10 to 12 years)   Fri  7:30 - 8:30  TBA 

Engineering for Kids MINECRAFT Pt 1 (7-12 yrs)   Mon   6 - 8   TBA 

  

Tuesday, September 6 & 13th 

Kidsport forms will be available for soccer. 

Watch the HVCA website and Community Sign for more details! 

Contact Melanie: soccer@saskhvca.com 
 

 

Program registrants must present a valid community association membership to register in any 

program. Any Saskatoon community association membership may be used to register.  

HVCA Memberships will be available for purchase at a cost of $10.00 per family. 

 Program Fees may be paid by cash or cheque. Debit, credit card or e-transfers are not available.  

Class details not listed above will be confirmed on the Hampton Village Facebook page,  

our website and at registration night. 

mailto:soccer@saskhvca.com
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Hampton Village is participating in  
Saskatoon’s City-wide Curbside Swap 

Saturday, September 10, 2016 
saskatoon.ca/curbsideswap  

Do you have clean, usable household items to give away? 
 Do you want free stuff? Swap it!  

Simply place unwanted items on your property  
mark them as “FREE”.  

Search Hampton Village and other participating neighbourhoods  
for new stuff. At the end of your swap day, return your unclaimed 

items to your home.  
Curbside Swaps provide opportunities for someone else to use 

your unwanted items, 
 keeping them out of our landfill. 

 

 

http://saskatoon.ca/curbsideswap
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 Mountain Movers 
Children’s Programming for K - Grade 5 

Kick Off Sunday 

September 11th at 10:30 am  
 

Songs * Games * Crafts * Prizes and more!   

   

International Festival of Flavour  
 

Saturday, September 17 

from 11 am to 3 pm at HFMC  
 

*International Food Booths  
*Cultural Performances  

*Children’s Activities  
*Vendor Booths  

*Door Prizes and More!   
Admission by donation  

 

HFMC’s Preschool 
Is fun and interactive.  Children learn in both English 

and French through play, songs, crafts and 
exploration. We have a few spots left in our 3 year old 
class on Tuesday & Thursday mornings from 9:15 - 

11:30 am.   

For more information, please email at 
office.hfmc@sasktel.net or call  

(306) 242 - 4500 

  

2930 McClocklin Rd  

Saskatoon, SK   S7R 0A1  

(306) 242-4500  

office.hfmc@sasktel.net  

www.hamptonfreemethodist.com 

Check us out on Facebook!  

 
* Sunday Morning Service at 10:30 am 

*Mountain Movers for K - Grade 5  
*Nursery 0 - 4  

*Junior Youth (Gr. 6-9) the 2nd & 4th Thursday of the month at 7 pm 
(Begins Thursday, September 8, 2016)  

*Senior Youth (Gr. 10-12) the 1st & 3rd Thursday of the month at 7 pm  
(Begins September 15, 2016) 

mailto:office.hfmc@sasktel.net
mailto:office.hfmc@sasktel.net
http://www.hamptonfreemethodist.com/
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Update from the Gardens of Hampton Village 

Volunteers from the neighbourhood have started a community garden! It is located on McClocklin 
Road across from Anita Langford Park. There are 27 individual plots plus one community corner!  
Every plot is approximately 10’ x 10’. The community corner was planted by the gardeners so anyone 
in the neighbourhood can share in the harvest. The community garden is joint initiative sponsored by 
the City of Saskatoon and CHEP Good Food and interested gardeners in Hampton Village. A 
community garden allows neighbours to come together to grow healthy food, enjoy the outdoors, get 
exercise, learn from other gardeners and develop friendships within the neighbourhood.   
If you have questions about the garden, please feel free to chat to one of the gardeners when they 
are tending to their plot. Make sure to ask them about the ‘community corner’ of the garden. 
We have an email address to which you can direct questions: ask to be put on the waitlist for a plot or 
if you would like to volunteer/ offer resources that can help us. 

hamptonvillagecommunitygarden@gmail.com 
 

 

We would like to extend a “Thank-You and Appreciation” to our sponsors and donors to the garden.  
The following organizations have helped us: 

 City of Saskatoon- Community Development 306-975-3379 

 CHEP Good Food Inc.306-655-4575 

 THE HOME DEPOT – 707  Circle Drive East, Saskatoon 306-651-6250 

 Schneider Electric- 2301 Millar Ave, Saskatoon 306-668-5588 

 Intec Controls Inc. – 210 Cardinal Cres, Saskatoon 306-244-2200 

 C. Rutherford, CERVUS EQUIPMENT- John Deere –303 50 St East,Saskatoon 306-242-3411 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:hamptonvillagecommunitygarden@gmail.com
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Hampton School Update 

Work is progressing on the school building, 
inside and out! The outside of building is looking 
very impressive. Behind the distinctive stone and 
siding, classrooms, libraries and a daycare are 
beginning to take shape. Soon, the progress will 
not be as obvious to passersby, but the 
contructions crews will still be hard at work as 
they transform this shell into our neighbourhood 
school The photo to the right shows what will 
eventually become one of the classrooms in 
about a year when the school opens in 
September 2017. This room will be bustling with 
excited children, teachers and adminstrators!.  

 

Construction Season in Hampton Village 

 

I turned left from Claypool Drive onto McClocklin Road on Saturday, July 30. There 

were no barriers, but was the road “officially reopened”? It was due to reopen on 

August 2. What a pleasure to drive on this recently forbidden section of smooth, 

dark, black asphalt!. The reopening of the road marks the end of road improvements 

at that corner. It will also restore traffic patterns and noise to the east side of 

McClocklin Road. The inclusion of a traffic light at the intersection of McClocklin 

and Claypool is a welcome, forward thinking addition. It will aid traffic flow now and 

into the future when the business park is developed. At the traffic meeting on June 

14th, city engineers mentioned McClocklin Road was built as a temporary access 

road which is why it has no shoulders. When the business park development 

begins, the curve of McClocklin Road may change as sidewalks, access driveways 

and other streets cross McClocklin to make way for the businesses and industry 

planned for this area. 
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Did you notice the yellow flags and red paint markings adjacent to the school building site in Al 
Anderson Park? This officially marks the beginning of HVCA rink re-construction!!! After the site is 
leveled, the framework for the rink will be installed. HVCA has hired Nordic Fencing to install the 
metal posts and mesh. Following this installation the rink will take shape with boards, lighting and the 
return of the rink shed. Follow our Facebook page for updates and volunteer opportunities. Want more 
information or want to help, contact Ron rink@saskhvca.com   
 

 
  

Rink Update 

mailto:rink@saskhvca.com
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PUMPKINS IN THE PARK 
NOVEMBER 1, 2016 6:00 – 7:00 PM  

 
Enjoy the glow of the pumpkins 

around the Hampton Circle 

Fountain. 

Bring a candle! 

Pumpkins will collected for 

compost at 7:! 

Watch the HVCA website, 

Facebook page and, our sign 

for more details. 
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Summer Events in Hampton Village 

HVCA Garage Sale and BBQ – May 14, 2016 

Garage sale day in Hampton Village was perfect! Thank you to everyone who volunteered to bbq and 
serve the burgers and hotdogs. The BBQ and Garage sale is one of the hallmarks of spring in Hampton 
Village. It is a great opportunity to meet our neighbours. As a volunteer, it was wonderful to see so many 
people come to the BBQ. We served 600 burgers and 100 hotdogs! Everyone seemed to enjoy our 
burgers. We raised roughly $900.00. All monies raised are invested back into our neighbourhood to 
support activities such as Theatre in the Park!  
 

Family Fest—June 23, 2016 

Another great event in Hampton Village was our 
welcome to summer event known as Family Fest. 
We held this event one week earlier this year and we 
also made it a little simpler—no BBQ—just snacks! 
Tim Bits, water and popcorn were enjoyed by almost 
everyone in attendance. The weather was perfect for 
an evening of outdoor fun. The highlight of the event 
was the seven Bouncy Castles. It is amazing how 
children love to climb, jump and slide! Hampton Free 
Methodist Church hosted video games in a trailer 
and ball hockey. Youth Soccer gave away many, 
many small soccer balls. Judging by the smiles on 
everyone’s faces, it was a satisfying evening of 
family fun! We want to thank our sponsors for this 
event: Tim Hortons and Little John Rentals. 
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Theatre in the Park—July15, 2016 

“Little Badger and the Fire Spirit” was a 
delightfully creative, musical adaptation of 
Elder Maria Campbell’s children’s book which 
tells the legend of how fire came to the 
aboriginal people. It is a story about an 
unlikely hero, one who conquers with 
kindness. Who is this unlikely hero? Little 
Badger. What makes him such an unlikely 
hero? He is blind. A hot, sunny night set the 
stage for the second year SumTheatre 
presented a live theatre event in Hampton 
Village which was attended by 291 people, 5 
dogs and 2 rabbits! In spite of the hot 
weather, the central character, Little Badger, 
convinced us it was cold, very cold and his 
people were suffering. Their suffering drove 

Little Badger to ask his friend Grey Coyote for help. He tells Little Badger of the mountain where fire 
can be found. Grey Coyote also warns Little Badger that going in search of fire is a dangerous journey 
and that he should “Follow the trail, smell the sweetgrass. Always be kind.” Little Badger is undaunted 
and departs on the journey to bring fire and warmth to his people. His physical blindness puts him in a 
unique position as he encounters each danger. He must touch each beast/ danger to know them and in 
so doing he befriends them. As a friend, he is able to proceed on his mission and overcome each 
danger. In the end, the Fire Spirit gives Little Badger fire which he brings back to save his people. 
Perhaps we should all follow Little Badger’s example and always be kind.  

Traffic Review Meetings—June 14, 2016 & in early 2017 

City traffic engineers arranged the Hampton Village Neighbourhood Traffic Review meeting on June 

14th at Hampton Free Methodist Church which was attended by about 30 Hampton Villagers. This 

meeting was the first phase of the 2016 Traffic Review Process for Hampton Village.  

Phase 1 identified traffic issues and some possible solutions through community consultation. 

During the meeting areas of traffic concerns were raised and possible solutions were offered by 

residents in attendance. It was reassuring to hear that traffic calming strategies are implemented 

automatically around new schools. In addition to a discussion about traffic concerns, city engineers 

presented information regarding the Business Park that will be presented to Council for approval 

hopefully in November / December 2016. There was also a brief discussion about the pending 

rezoning of the vacant lot between Hampton Free Methodist Church and Shoppers Drug Mart. 

Information from phase 1 will be used for each phase of the traffic review process. 

Phase 2 In the coming months a draft traffic plan will be developed.  

Phase 3 In early 2017, the draft traffic plan will be presented to the community for further feedback 

Watch for an announcement about the next meeting! 

Phase 4 Beginning in spring 2017, traffic changes will be implemented over time. 

For more information go to City of Saskatoon website, Traffic reviews/Hampton Village. 

  

“It was a warm and uplifting story that counters all the negativity that we take for granted in what we perceive 
to be entertainment — fanning the flame of hope, you might say, for a better future." - The StarPhoenix 

http://sumtheatre.us2.list-manage2.com/track/click?u=981da25093386fc68e000f865&id=e2ff2a0b0e&e=308cdf4cae
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YOUR HVCA BOARD MEMBERS 
Executive 
President  Diana president@saskhvca.com  
Vice President Ryan vicepresident@saskhvca.com  
Treasurer Jessica treasurer@saskhvca.com  
Secretary Val secretary@saskhvca.com  
Coordinators 
Communications Cathy communications@saskhvca.com  
Memberships Heather memberships@saskhvca.com  
Soccer  Mel soccer@hvca.com  
Kinder Soccer  Christine kindersoccer@hvca.com  
Indoor  Chelsea indoor@hvca.com  
Rink  Ron rink@saskhvca.com  
Web Master Brent webmaster@saskhvca.com  
Members at large Cinthia, Jennifer, Jorge,  Kelly, Pam, Rasheed, Stephanie 

The Hampton Village Community Association (HVCA) is a volunteer, non-profit organization 
established to serve the recreational and cultural needs of our neighbourhood. The association’s 

goal is to promote a sense of community and enrich the quality of life in the area. HVCA Board has 
a core group of hard working volunteers who meet once a month to plan affordable sports, culture, 

and recreational programming for our community. We meet on the second Wednesday of every 
month at Hampton Free Methodist Church. Our next meeting is Wednesday, September 14. 

Meetings start at 630 p.m.  
We would love to have you join us! 

 

HAMPTON VILLAGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION ADVERTISING RATES 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Prices are per newsletter. All ads will be published in our newsletter and on our webpage. 
Camera ready ads must be provided in pdf format. 

For more information or to submit an ad, email 
 communications@saskhvca.com  

 

Full Page Ad $100.00 
Half Page Ad $75.00 

Quarter Page Ad $50.00 
Business Card Size Ad $25.00 

 

mailto:president@saskhvca.com
mailto:vicepresident@saskhvca.com
mailto:treasurer@saskhvca.com
mailto:secretary@saskhvca.com
mailto:communications@saskhvca.com
mailto:memberships@saskhvca.com
mailto:soccer@hvca.com
mailto:kindersoccer@hvca.com
mailto:indoor@hvca.com
mailto:rink@saskhvca.com
mailto:webmaster@saskhvca.com
mailto:communications@saskhvca.com

